
Friday 31 January, 2025 

Dear Families, 
 

Our motto:  To Live, To Love, To Grow in Christ 
 

Welcome to all students, staff and families at the beginning or our school year together.  To all our new families of Holy 
Spirit, welcome and we hope you enjoy your time here as much as we do.  We pride ourselves on the education  
provided as well as professional work of all our staff.  To those of you returning, welcome back.   
 
Thanks to our staff from Community of Learners and Vacation Care who provided excellent service to our children these 
holidays.  The program and work of our staff is to be commended.    
    
Welcome to our new staff joining us this year.  Our new teachers this year – Jessica Harnett, Jo Masters, Kate Murray 
and Valerie Roussos.  Our new Inclusion Support Assistants include – Amanda Murphy, Ava Hurley and Beth Jackson.   
 
Please join me in welcoming all our staff to Holy Spirit.  I am sure that together we shall have a wonderful year.   
 
Prior to Christmas we were informed of the passing of our former Speech Pathologist Demi Rapisarda on Tuesday 17th 
December.  Demi was central to our school community from 2022 working alongside staff, students and families.  One 
of her important roles was meeting with our new Transition children to conduct important screening and conversations 
with our families.  She also worked closely alongside all our staff and assisted them in their day-to-day work.  To 
acknowledge Demi’s time with us we shall hold a special service later this term to acknowledge all that she contributed 
to our school and Catholic Education.  We shall keep you informed.  Until then, please keep her husband, John and her 
little baby boy, Angelo in your prayers.   
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Prayer of welcoming 
Heavenly Father, guide me through this year in all our words and actions.  We give you our school – Holy Spirit Catholic 

Primary School.  We give to you our staff who work here.  We give to you all the children who learn here.   
We give to you our families, who place their trust in the work we do here. 

We pray that our school continues as a great place of acceptance, learning, discovery, adventure, and creativity. 
Amen 

Eternal rest grant unto her, O Lord,  
and let perpetual light shine upon her.   

May she rest in peace.   
Amen. 
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Week 1, Term 1, 2025 

We have booked Casuarina Aquatic and Leisure Centre on Friday 7th February from 4:00-6:30pm for a family night.  
Please come along so that you can meet with new and existing families.  Please bring along food to share with your 
family.   
 
Our Whole School Opening Mass is scheduled for Friday 14th February from 8:30am in our church.  There will be a  
special blessing of staff, students and families during this time.  
 
On Wednesday you were presented with the name of your child’s classroom teacher for the 2025 school year.  At the 
conclusion of last year our staff worked collaboratively in placing students into their class group.  Our teachers know 
students well, particularly in the learning context and with this, careful decisions were made to ensure that classes 
were created with a good balance of learning needs. 
 
We understand that at the beginning of the year children are excited about returning, but with the new year we know 
there can be some anxiety and uncertainty.  Our focus for the beginning of the school year is about providing our  
children the opportunity to get to know their teacher and the routines of their class.  It is also about building  
relationships with their new classroom teacher.  It can take some time for children to settle, and we ask for your  
support and patience through this.  Please be sure to keep in close communication with your child’s teacher throughout 
the year to discuss any concerns or additional support that may be required.      
 
I am proud to introduce our teachers for the 2025 school year.   

 
Over the holidays we updated our carpark, including Drop and Go.  We now have both an entry and exit from Strele 
Street to assist with safety.  In addition, you will note that we have extended our Drop and Go to assist with traffic flow.  
We ask for your patience with afternoon dismissal as we work out a system for how this will look.   
 
Beginning next week, Friday Awards Assembly will take place fortnightly as opposed to weekly.  This will take place in 
weeks 2, 4, 6, 8 and 10.  Monday morning assembly will still take place each week as this allows us to share messages 
and information for the week ahead.  With the intense heat upon us, assembly shall take place in our Multipurpose 
Room from 8:15am.   
 
Blessings, 
 

 

Mrs Paula Sellars 
Principal 
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Our classroom teachers: 
Transition Room 8 – Marina Gomez 
Transition, Room 9 – Georgia Tsikouris 
Year 1/2, Room 2 – Ella Molendjik 
Year 1/2, Room 4 – Kate Murray 
Year 1/2, Room 6 – Valerie Roussos 
Year 3/4, Room 14 – Jessica Harnett 
Year 3/4, Room 15 – Kimberley Justice 
Year 3/4, Room 17 – Ann Gray 
Year 5/6, Room 10 – Nikita Jason 
Year 5/6, Room 12 – Siobhan Webb 
Year 5/6, Room 13 – Joshua Hodgson 

Specialist Teachers:  
Indonesian – Jo Masters 
The Arts – Leah Ergos 
Physical Education – Abby Caldwell 
 
Inclusion Support Coordinator  
Claire Dekuyer 
 
Inclusion Support Practitioners 
Shinobu Hirahara-Henley 
Natasha McAllister 
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Week 1, Term 1, 2025 

Have you used your child’s Back to School Voucher? It is worth $200 and cane be used against the Book Service Levy within the fees or  
uniforms (@CSF Gear) 
 
The Back to School Voucher is valid till the end of Term 1, 4th Of April, 2025. 
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Week 2 
February  
4th Sunday Ordinary 
Time 

3 
Morning Assembly @ 

8:15am  
 

All About Reading  
begins 

4 
 

5 
 
 
 

6 
 

P&F Meeting @ 
2:00pm 

7 
Awards Assembly 

 
Family Gathering @ 
Casuarina Aquatic & 

Leisure Centre  
4:00-6:30pm 

Year 6 Student  
Leadership  

with Mrs Sellars  

Week 3 
February  
5th Sunday Ordinary 
Time 

10 11 
 
 

Safer internet day 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 
Opening Mass @ 

8:30am 
 

No Assembly 

Week 4 
February 
6th Sunday Ordinary 
Time 

                               17 
 

18 
 

19 
 
 

20 
 

School Board Meeting 
@ 4:45pm 

21 
 
 

Awards Assembly 
 

Year 5/6 
Room 10 
Room 12 
Room 13 

Week 5 
February 
7th Sunday Ordinary 
Time 

24 
 

 

25 
 

      26 
 

27 
 

  28 
 

Soccer Gala day 
 

REWARD AFTERNOON No Assembly 

Week 6 
March 
8th Sunday Ordinary 
Time  

Parent/Teacher Meetings (1pm—5pm) 5 
 
 

Ash Wednesday Liturgy 
@ 8:30am  

  

6 
Netball Gala  

 
P&F Meeting @ 

2:00pm  
 

  

7 
 

Awards Assembly 
 
 

Defence Gathering @ 
1:30pm   

Year 3/4 
Room 14 
Room 15 
Room 17 

3 
 

4 
 

Shrove Tuesday 
 – Pancakes (P&F) –  

9:30-10:30am 
 

Week 7 
March  
1st Sunday Lent 

10 
 

11 
 
 

NAPLAN testing 

No Assembly 

12 
 
 

Newsletter 
 

13  
 

14 
 
 

Week 8 
March 
2nd Sunday in Lent 

NAPLAN testing 

Year 1/2  
Room 2 
Room 4 
Room 6 

17 
 

                    18 
 
 
 

19 
 
 

20 
 

School Board Meeting 
@ 4:45pm 

 
 

21 
Awards Assembly 

 
Harmony Day  
(night events)  
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Regular school attendance is very important for all our children.   

Every day at school counts!   
Please refer to the table below as an indicator of how repeated absences can have an impact on student learning.  

 Your child’s attendance is above 95% 
They are likely to be a ‘Star Performer’ as well as an excellent attendee.  They will almost 

certainly achieve the best grades for their ability and have real opportunity in further  
education, or in the world of work. 

 Your child’s attendance is 90 – 94% 
‘GREEN for Go’ for good attendance, they are likely to achieve grades that will give them real  

opportunities to continue their studies, or in the world of work. 

10 days missed = 2 weeks absence 

 Your child’s attendance is 85 – 89% 
‘AMBER – Take care’ as students will be missing up to 20 days each year and this will make it 

very difficult for them to achieve their best. 

 Your child’s attendance is 80 – 84% 
‘RED light – Be alert’ as students are missing so much school that it will be very difficult for 

them to keep in touch with lessons or with work. 

 Your child’s attendance is below 80% 
‘AT RISK – Immediate Action Needed’ as students are missing so much time from school that 

it will be  
almost impossible for them to keep in touch with lessons or work. 
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